Zonta Club of Brisbane Inc

Minutes of the Dinner Meeting

7.00 pm Wednesday 3 April 2013
United Service Club, Wickham Terrace, Brisbane

1. Welcome 

President Pamela Deakin opened the meeting at 7.00pm and welcomed members and guests.  In particular she welcomed Hannah Thomas ,the 2013 winner of the Helen Row Memorial Prize who is our guest speaker this evening. She also welcomed guests Reuben Heim, son of Caroline Heim, and Cate Heyworth –Smith

Apologies – as per attendance book. 

        Acknowledgements

Judith Anderson, District Governor, reported that she recently had contact with Julie Nobbs formerly a member of this Club and now a member of the Toowoomba Garden City Club who asked to be remembered to Club members.

President Pamela Deakin acknowledged the contribution of Judith Anderson, Julie Mannion, Susan Davies and Anna Herbert who all attended the Area meeting and made presentations.

Birthday wishes to the following Club members:
Caroline Heim
Nerida Cooksley

Anna Herbert

2. Grace and Toast to the Queen, people of Australia and Zonta International – Julie Kayes
3. Minutes of Meeting of 6 February 2013
The minutes of the meetings had been previously circulated. 
Motion:
That the minutes of the meeting of 6 February 2013 be adopted as a true and correct record.


Moved:
    
Iris Scott 

Seconded:     
Genevieve Gray



Carried
4.
Business Arising – deferred to Committee Reports & General Business below    
5.
Correspondence
· The correspondence folder is available for perusal and the list of correspondence is attached to the agenda.


Motion:
That the inward correspondence be received and the outward endorsed.





Moved:                  Merryl Ducat
Seconded:            Adrienne Irvine



Carried

6. Induction of New Members
President Pamela Deakin called on the following women to come forward to be inducted as members

· Anna Bratti, a Solicitor introduced by Christina Carleton
· Jane Cowell, Librarian at the Queensland State Library Foundation, introduced by Julie Mannion
· Leigh Eagle, Lt Col, Commander in charge of cadets in Southern Queensland, introduced by Susan Davies
· Margaret (Maggie) Forrest, policy officer in the Attorney-General’s office, introduced by Amanda Stoker
· Dearne Galbraith, senior policy officer in the Attorney-General’s office, introduced by Kelly McIntyre
· Jane Keating, management consultant with HR background, introduced by Nerida Cooksley
· Caroline Lean, HR manager, introduced by Nerida Cooksley
Club member, Leneen Forde AC, Chancellor Griffith University and Past President of Zonta International, performed the induction ceremony and each new member was presented with a Zonta rose. 
7. Committee Reports
(a) Financial Report
The Treasurer Christine Maclean presented the financial reports for February 2013 and March 2013 that had previously been circulated.

 Motion
                 That the Financial Reports for February 2013 and March 2013 be approved and accounts passed for payment



Moved:
                Christine Maclean





Seconded:               Susan Davies





Carried

 
(b) Nominating Committee   
President Pamela Deakin called on Iris Scott, chair of the Nominating Committee, to present the slate for elected positions for the incoming year. Iris called for any additional nominations from the floor, but there were no additional nominations. The slate comprised the following nominations:

President:

Pamela Deakin

Vice President:

Caroline Heim

Secretary:

Adrienne Irvine

Minutes Secretary:

Jane Cowell will support the President
(not an elected position)

Treasurer:

Christine Maclean

Directors:


Christina Carleton




Merryl Ducat




Genevieve Gray




Adrienne Irvine




Kelly McIntyre
(c) Fundraising Committee Report
Christina Carleton and Anna Herbert reported on the meeting of the Fundraising Committee and circulated a poster for the fundraising project of a Zonta Cookbook of recipes and stories made in tribute to women of significance in the lives of contributors. The aim is to raise $10,000 from this project towards the sponsorship of a Child Therapist position at Windana.
8. General Business
Guest Speaker: Hannah Thomas, Recipient of the Helen Row Memorial Prize

President Pamela Deakin called on Adrienne Irvine to introduce the evening’s guest speaker, Hannah Thomas, who is this year’s recipient of the Club’s memorial prize. Adrienne outlined the achievements of Dr. Helen Row, a former Club member, who is commemorated by this prize. Helen pioneered medical services for women and children at the former Institute of Child Guidance and devoted considerable time to the establishment of Zonta Clubs in Queensland. 

Hannah Thomas is a PhD candidate at the University of Queensland. She spoke about the Healing Study, a project aimed at advancing the quality of life for adolescents. The study of 2000 students over a three- year period looked in particular at non-suicidal, self-harming behaviours. Of the participants 11.9% had engaged in self- injurious behaviour – cutting, scratching, or self-battery.

Hannah’s supervisors are Professor Graham Martin and Dr. James Scott who are both highly regarded Child and Adolescent Psychiatrists. The aim of the study is a better understanding of the role of self-harm as a predictor for the development of more serious mental illness. 
After her address, Hannah answered thoughtful and provocative questions from Club members. Hannah was thanked by President Pamela Deakin and by Adrienne Irvine as was presented with flowers and a certificate. 
Speaker: Reuben Heim
President Pamela Deakin called on Reuben Heim to address the meeting about his recent experience in Cambodia. He spoke enthusiastically about a project he had encountered in Cambodia called WOW (Women of Worth).The project was started by an Australian woman, Glenys McDonald. This was an inspirational story of community development in Siem Reap, where women, who had previously lacked a sense of purpose, were assisted to produce bags and bracelets for sale at Angkor markets. This process enables them to develop various life skills and improve self- esteem. All of the money goes back to the project and  is used to fund services such as English classes and classes in parenting skills. Reuben encouraged members to assist the project by purchasing bags and jewellery or by sponsorship. 

Further information is available at www.wowcambodia.org    
9. Heads and tails – conducted by Caroline and Reuben Heim. Won by Jane Cowell
10. Closure – There being no further business, the meeting closed 9 pm
Next Meeting: Next meeting 1 May 2013. This is the Club’s Annual General Meeting, there will be a reception to welcome new members commencing at 5:45 pm, prior to the Annual General Meeting. The meal will be served at 7.00pm at United Service Club, Wickham Terrace, Brisbane.

____________________________


____________________________

Pamela Deakin




Anne Landsberg

 President




               Minute Secretary


